M. R. Hyker's Latest Adventure
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07/15-17-06: AT Shuttle – Hog Camp Gap to Reeds Gap – As I state on the hike link this has got to be the hardest hike I’ve undertaken. I was joined by Diane, Indiana Moser, Pathfinder, Gadget Girl, Chardonnay (Who now is also known as Merlot man), Dr. Ruth, Tom, Jack and Jill. Over three days we hiked 24 miles, climbed 5100 feet and descended 6300 feet. The descent from the Priest alone was at the average rate of 800 feet/mile. I don’t think my calves and knees will ever forgive me.

We had great weather the entire weekend although the final day was a hot, sticky one. We all met at Reed’s Gap by the appointed time and completed the car shuttle to Hog Camp Gap by 12:30. We had a nice lunch in a grassy meadow before beginning the trek. In minutes we were relishing in the views of the surrounding mountains from Tar Jacket Ridge. All along the trail we found a riot of wild flowers. There was Yarrow, Fleabane, Butter-and-Eggs, Leather Flower, Morning Glory and Gray’s Lily just to name a few. About ¾ of the way through our planned 7 mile day we found an unmarked vista which afforded great views of North Fork and a pleasant cool breeze to refresh us.

Our second day was longer and harder. It started with a steep climb to Spy Rock where we dropped our packs and scrambled to the top for a 360 degree view. The sky was a deep blue and there were only traces of clouds. Our initial plans for the day was to by-pass the Priest Shelter and to lunch at a vista that Chardonnay knew about but most of us were too tired, hungry and out of water to make it that far. Instead we opted for an extended lunch at the Shelter. We picked up Chardonnay just prior to summiting the Priest. It was here where things actually slowed down. The going was steep and rugged. While the more agile of the group made it down rather quickly the rest of us had to take it slowly. By the time we had all made it to the Tye River it was too late to try to make it to the predetermined campsite. Fortunately there was room along the river to accommodate us and we settled in for the night. The decision was made to shorten the hike by taking the Mau-Har Trail the next day. Jack and Jill and Tom had decided to terminate the hike there and a local resident graciously gave jack a ride to his car at Reed’s Gap so they could leave in the morning.

We arose earlier than usual on the final day to try to beat the heat and get over the worst part of the day before the sun got too high in the sky. We climbed up the AT and then the Mau-Har Tr before descending to Campbell Creek. Some took the opportunity to take a dip while others just took little power naps. The hike out of the gorge was slow, steep and rocky but the remaining 7 were once again altogether at the Maupin Field Shelter by 1:30. Then it was really time for a power nap as we laid about in the soft grass. I think we hung out for about an hour before we finally strapped our packs on for the last time. We were back at the cars by 3:30. We said goodbye to Pathfinder, Dr. Ruth and Gadget Girl and then collapsed into Greg’s truck as he took the rest of us back to our vehicles at Hog Camp Gap.

This was a physically challenging trip for me but very rewarding. I feel that I know my limits now and can’t wait for the next one. 

